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TIME: 
PLACE: 
PRESENT: 

Centerville City Council/Kettering City Council 
Joint Meeting 

January 20, 2003 

7:00P.M. 
Kettering Court Facility 
Deputy-Mayor C. Mark Kingseed 
Councilmembers: Susan Lienesch 

Douglas Cline 
Roger Krass 
Paul Gresham 

Clerk of Council Marilyn McLaughlin 
City Manager Gregory Hom 

City of Kettering 
Mayor Marilou Smith 
Vice Mayor Don Patterson 
Councilmembers: Keith Thompson 

Michael Bahun 
City Manager Steven Husemann 
Assistant City Manager Mark Schwieterman 
Assistant Finance Director Scott Schwarberg 
Facilities Manager Reid Spaulding 
Law Director Dave Eubank 

Mr. Husemann outlined the challenges the City of Kettering faces with their Municipal 
Court. They currently experience space limitations, security problems, lack of jury rooms, 
inadequate parking spaces, lack of office space, inadequate rest rooms and the inability to satisfy 
ADA requirements. He outlined court costs received and how these monies are allocated. Mr. 
Husemann compared Kettering court costs with costs charged by other Municipal Courts in the 
area. Mr. Spaulding explained how the DESC facility can be renovated to accommodate the 
needs of the Kettering Municipal Court. Discussion followed relative to the distance between the 
DESC facility and the Centerville Police facility, the possibility of a satellite court, and the 
reestablishment of a Mayor's Court in Centerville. 

Mr. Husemann advised that the Kettering City Council has passed a Resolution 
authorizing him to sign a Memorandum of Understanding with the City of Centerville and the 
Centerville-Washington Park District involving the Iron Horse Recreation Trail and the Kettering 
Recreation Trail. 

Mr. Husemann reported that the Kettering City Council needs additional information 
relative to gas and electric aggregation before making a decision relative to placing the issues on 
the May election ballot. 
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